Department of Energy
Washington, DC 20585

December §, 2006

Mz, Larry Elliott

Office of Compensation Analysis and Support
National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health
4676 Columbia Parkway

Mait Stop C-46

Cincinnati, OH 45226

Dear Larry:

Libby White asked me to send you the following information for the Advisory Board
Meeting:

1) Information from our office’s files abount the Dow Chemical facility in Madison,
Illinois: Iam enclosing 3 paper copies (one for you, one for the Advisory Board, and one
for SC&A). Senator Obama recently requested nine categories of documents and the
copies enclosed are marked with the category to which each is responsive. The document
marked “Category 9” is the document that forms the basis for Dow Madison being
covered under the Energy Employees Occupational Illness Compensation Program Act.

2) Uneclassified information from the DOE History Division Files:

T am also enclosing 3 CDs (one for you, one for the Advisory Board, and one for SC&A)
which contain a copy of the contract that the Atomic Energy Commission (AEC) signed
with the Dow Chemical Company for the operation of the Rocky Flats Plant. The CDs
contain copies of the original contract, copies of modifications 1 through 20, and copies
of modifications 92 through 112. This contract is what the History Division retrieved in
response to November 26, 2006 request. The remaining modifications to
the contract which are in Department of Energy custody repose in folders containing
classified documents. They will be placed under declassification review next week, and
we will be certain to provide copies of these modifications to you, the
Advisory Board, and SC&A.

Our office has also forwarded Senator Obama’s our request to DOE’s Office of Legacy
Management (LM). LM has recently mherited records created by the Rocky Flats Plant,
and 1t 1s possible that these records may contain certain documentation responsive to his
request. We will work with LM to ascertain whether they contain this documentation
and will ensure any relevant information is provided to Senator Obama, you, the
Advisory Board, SC&A, and
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If you have any questions about this, please call either myself (on 301-903-0127) or
Libby White {on 202-586-3632).

Sincerely,

foe o

Roger M. Anders
Office of Former Worker Screening Programs

Enclosures
(As stated)



